

Wayland Recreation Commission minutes

May 17, 2013

Recreation Commission meeting May 17, 2013

present: McShea, Foster, Meliones, Wright, Krasin guest Mike Lowery

8:30 walk through of the site with commission update on all areas

9:10 public comment Mike Lowery update on the milfoil net deployed at entrance to North pond. Mike explained how milfoil works and what is going on. Asked Commission to check barrier net on buoy system. Guards need to remove every couple of days.

Frank, why do we not apply herbicide every three years? wouldnt that stop the growth?

Vote chair and vice chair: Foster nominate Wright to continue for a year. Meliones second but also nominate Foster to be vice chair. second Krasin. Vote unanimous in favor.

discussion of Stas Gayshan lack of attendance at the meeting. Frank to look up bylaw on meeting attendance on town website.

Town Meeting wrap up discussion: Wright meet with a group to discuss financial reporting etc in a way that is similar across the board. Wright, accounting questions, rate setting, Gale report issues. Turkington brought up why baseball instead of soccer or lacrosse, etc. People felt that we had our priorities not in align and folks did not understand why we did what we did. Turkington suggested that you put out an article for the whole plan asking for all the money at once.

Foster then you get a more unified support and get overall more support etc. work on putting this together when we propose the expenditure for the Loker land.

Foster should meet with user group leaders on a quarterly basis.

Wright – DPW likely to come back in the fall to push the DPW building. want to be ready to jump in if the DPW jumps on moving that building. key to rotating fields and use in the rain.

Foster – unified overall strategy to develop.

McShea – update on the progress on Loker thus far.

Wright – Cummings asked for us to follow up on three points: looked at Gale report need to update those numbers.

Foster – feel strongly that we need a new representative on the BOS. Should not be Steve Correia.

Wright to discuss rep from BOS with Doug Leard.

McShea – asked commission to think about goals

Wright – pergola or not at the beach?

commission asked McShea to ask John and Fred ask the architect to look at this issue and make a recommendation. Motion by Wright second Krasin and vote unanimous in favor.

Forward list to Commission about beach from Val and myself

McShea request permission to remove one time field rental permit fees and just do the hourly fees.

Motion Wright to remove one time field usage fee. Second Krasin vote unanimous in favor.

look at fire box

Motion to adjourn 10:05 Meliones Second Krasin. vote unanimous approved.

next meeting June 17<sup>th</sup> next commission meeting 7pm town building.